SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3rd OCTOBER 2018 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:  
Cllr T Norton, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr J Holder, Cllr A Westlake, Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr L Hungin and Cllr A Anderson.
In attendance: Mrs E Darlington, Mrs K Parker and Mrs L Dandeker attended the Open Session.  Mrs K Hawes, Mr I Hawes, Mr T Harding and Mrs E Bates (Clerk). 

I. OPEN SESSION: Mr Hawes has cut out 16 wooden soldiers to be placed at the War Memorial in Remembrance of the soldiers from Seer Green who died in World War 1, for the 100th anniversary for the end of WW1.  Mrs Hawes has knitted poppies to be placed on the chains around the War Memorial.  They were both thanked for all of their hard work and effort in preparing these tributes.
Concern was raised about the inconsiderate parking in Hearnes Meadow, which at times would have blocked the access for emergency vehicles.  The area will be monitored and contact made with anyone seen to be parking and blocking access.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk)
Residents came to complain about the advertising car for a local estate agent being permanently parked on School Lane.  The owner of the estate agent will be contacted.  (Action – Clerk)
A complaint was made about the inconsiderate and dangerous parking by parents near the school.  The matter will be discussed with the Headmistress.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
II. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Apologies were received from Cllr M Thomas and Cllr O Davison-Oakley

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes for September were approved by Cllr Hughes and Cllr Hungin and were duly signed as a correct record of the meetings.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· Bucks County Council have been chased several times for the stats drawings for each Mobile Vehicle Activated Sign (MVAS) location.  The equipment will be ordered once Bucks County Council have completed the stats drawing work.  (Action – Clerk)  
· A Local Area Funding (LAF) grant was awarded for £4,321 towards funding for “Promotion of Community Fitness & Wellbeing” for exercise equipment to be located at the Recreation Ground.
· The hedge on Bottom Lane is encroaching onto the highway pushing traffic towards the centre of the road.  The farmer will be asked if he could flail the hedge surrounding his land.  (Action – Clerk)
· Arrangements for Remembrance Sunday are in hand and any further volunteers for marshalling would be welcomed.
· The clothes bin outside Best One is being monitored to ensure the area stays tidy.

· Following the safety inspection report on Green Meadow the possible gate entrapment issues are being addressed.  The work on the wooden gates has been completed and the metal gate will be addressed in the next two weeks.  Wicksteed’s have been asked to quote for a new safety surface under the swings.  The dimensions for the surface are being provided.  (Action – Cllr Norton)

Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
Risk inspections: Cllr Hughes had completed the September Risk Inspection.  Cllr Westlake will undertake the October inspection. 
III. HEALTH AND SAFETY:  There were no issues raised.
IV. DECLARATION OF INTEREST: There were no declarations of interest. 
V. Correspondence:
· A complaint had been received about the broken glass found in the car park and on the Rec following the Scouts Beer Festival.  It was since found that much of the rubbish did not emanate from the Beer Festival but from the Youths who came to listen and sat on the Recreation Ground.  The Parish Council will liaise with the Scouts to avoid this issue arising in the future.

· A second survey and comprehensive report of the Ash trees in Green Meadow was undertaken by a qualified Arboriculturist recommended by Chiltern District Council.  They recommended felling the ash tree closest to the play equipment due to a stress fracture at the base of the tree.  The felling of the tree is scheduled to take place on 22nd October.  A further three to five metre crown reduction was recommended on the other two trees.  Councillors voted 5 to 2 in favour of following these professional recommendations.  A quotation had been received which was approved.  Cllr Forsaith asked for it to be noted that he would prefer for all three trees to be felled.  It was also agreed to fell the ash tree at the entrance of the cemetery as disease was found at the base of the double stemmed trunk. A quotation for this work was approved.  A date will be confirmed with the contractor for this work to be carried out.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk)
· A gravestone in the cemetery is leaning although it is firmly fixed in the ground. The burial took place in 1946 but there are no next of kin recorded in the cemetery records to contact to rectify the issue.   The grave stone will be monitored.

· A series of complaints had been received about the parking of advertising vehicles on School Lane. 

· A refund of £478.33 had been received from Castle Water for waste water not returned to the drainage system between 27/8/16 to 16/1/2018.
· A request for a dog waste bin had been received.  The bin would be situated near Long Grove Wood on the edge of the Manor Farm Estate.  It was agreed to install the bin if the nearby residents and the Manor Farm Estate Committee were happy with the location.  (Action – Clerk)
VI.
Finance  
Payments amounting to:-              
    
  
 
     £6,411.78
Income received:-




   
   £28,013.00

The closing bank balances at 1st October 2018 totalled:-
   £79,802.27
The completed external audit was returned.  A notice advertising the audit has been placed on the noticeboard and a copy of the audit is available on the Parish Council website.
VII.   

Planning
Cllr Hungin will be speaking at the Chiltern District Council Planning Meeting on behalf of the Parish Council in objection to the latest Prior Notification for Permitted Development for the Post Office.Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  
Permitted

PL/18/2912/TP
6 Ponds House Rawlings Lane HP9 2RQ

Felling of a holm oak protected by a Tree Preservation Order.

PL/18/2741/FA
45 Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2QP

Proposal Single storey rear and side extension. 
PL/18/2175/FA
The Old Wool Shop, 7 Church Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XZ
Proposal Entrance gates with associated landscaping and hardstanding.

VIII.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. fitness equipment: Following the Pavilion Fire Risk Assessment it was agreed that a copy of the report would be sent to the owner of the Chilterns Montessori who will be asked to ensure all children’s coats, shoes etc. will be removed from the lobby every Friday.  (Action – Clerk)  The double doors from the lobby to the main hall will be replaced by fire doors.  A door release linked to the fire alarm will be installed on the kitchen door.  The intumescent strip will be replaced on the kitchen door. (Action – Clerk)
ii. NEWSLETTER:  The following articles were agreed for the next edition of the Newsletter.  Remembrance in Seer Green, Community Award, Ash tree work, Post Office decision and fitness equipment.  (Action – Cllr Holder, Cllr Hungin, Clerk) 
IX.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL: The Trustees report, accounts and inspection statement have been sent to the Charities Commission for publishing on their website.  The annual Gas Service inspection has been completed.  A Fire Risk Assessment had been completed on Jubilee Hall.  Following recommendation in the report it was agreed to replace the kitchen and John Orme room doors with Fire doors.  (Action – Clerk)  The boiler room ceiling will also be inspected for voids.  (Action – Cllr Norton, Clerk)
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, open spaces AND SERVICES: The holly clearance in Green Wood has been delayed because of the work that needs to be carried out on the ash trees in Green Meadow.  The work will be rearranged.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)   It was reported that the Recreation Ground was a ‘hard pan’ which is impervious to water.  To improve drainage underground ploughing was being investigated.  Before this work carried out the underground pipes will try to be identified.  (Action – Cllr Anderson, Clerk)
X.
information items:  No information items were raised.
The meeting closed at 8.57 pm
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 7th November 2018, at 7.30pm in Seer Green Baptist Church in Wood Pond Close.    
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